
Croke Park Stadium
Dublin, Ireland

Title of Contract Croke Park Pitch Reconstruction and Pitch Renovation Works

Type of Contract ICE Conditions of Contract for Minor Works (3rd Edition)

CRL Contract Number 012320

Contract Value €1,192,104.00

Client Gaelic Athletic Association (GAA), Croke Park Stadium, Jones' Road, Drumcondra,
Dublin 3, Ireland

Where the works were
carried out Croke Park Stadium, Jones' Road, Drumcondra, Dublin 3, Ireland

Start Date 12/07/2009

Completion Date 31/07/2009

Pitch Design Richard Hayden, STRI Group, St. Ives Grove, Harden, Bingley, BD16 1AU

Consultants STRI Group, St. Ives Grove, Harden, Bingley, BD16 1AU

CRL carried out the reconstruction of the Croke Park Stadium Pitch surface in July 2009.  The reason for these works
was to provide a new surface which could be easily adapted to allow various concerts and events to take place within the
stadium going forward.



A significant redesign was undertaken and a new fibresand base construction with 40mm turf on top of it agreed as the
most suitable way forward.

The operational works were carried out in two distinct phases.  The initial phase saw the removal and disposal of 200mm
depth of existing rootzone to an approved facility.  This was followed by the supply and placing of the new sand based
rootzone containing fibresand reinforcement.  The pitch area was then prepared to allow U2 concerts to take place.

After a break from Sunday 19 July 2009 to Monday 27 July 2009 inclusive to allow a series of concerts by U2 to take
place, works recommenced on Tuesday 28 July 2009.  During this final phase of the works, the new base was re-graded
to levels and cultivated in preparation for the installation of turf.  Specialist sportsground Turf, imported from England in
refrigerated lorries, was then laid onto the pitch surface and managed until it was full knitted and brought to a state of
readiness for play by Friday 31 July 2009.

Four GAA All-Ireland Quarter-Final matches were played on the stadium pitch over the following weekend.

The project was the largest ever mobilisation in respect of a sportsground construction on the island of Ireland and
ensured that the project was delivered in record time and to the highest quality. The works necessitated approximately
800 lorry movements to be coordinated in a very restricted and controlled environment around the stadium.  CRL worked
in coordination with Dublin City Council and the Garda to ensure that the operational delivery of the project ran smoothly.

Post Contract
Clive Richardson Limited will be heavily involved with the stadium going forward. It is intended that part of the stadium
pitch will be removed to enable it to hold concerts and events at various dates throughout the years ahead. Following the
concerts and events, the part of the stadium pitch previously removed will be re-turfed and returned to a playable
condition. All of these works will be carried out by CRL.
There is an anticipation that this process will be carried out up to four times annually as permitted by local Council
planning conditions.

More Information
For more information on this project please contact Priscilla McFarland, General Manager/Director, Clive Richardson
Limited via post to 54 Derrycoose Road, Portadown, Co. Armagh, BT62 1LY; via email to pmcf@cliverichardsonltd.co.uk
or via telephone on +44 (0) 2838852888
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